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Programme 
Update  
 
Since our last Bulletin was issued we 
have continued to make excellent 
progress with the works on site. 
 

 
The concrete frame to the Art building 
is progressing well. The 2

nd
 floor slab 

is currently being installed, with the 
ground floor & first floor walls and 
columns completed between March 
through to the start of April.  
 
We are pleased to announce that we 
have completed the removal of earth 
from site, with a total of 28,345 tonnes 
excavated. This results in a significant 
reduction in the vehicle movements 
on the local roads.  
 
The swimming pool structure works 
has now commenced and the 
concrete structure to the fitness/dance 
studio area has continued to progress 
well also.  

 
 
Next 4 Weeks 
 
 
Over the next 4 weeks we will be 
progressing with the construction of 
the concrete frame to the Art Block. 
The 2

nd
 floor slab, walls & columns 

are all set to be completed over the 
next few weeks, along with the 
construction of the Art Block roof slab.  
 
The concrete structure works to the 
fitness and dance area will be 
continued, with the walls, columns & 
reinforced slab being constructed 
 
The swimming pool structure is set to 
advance over the next few weeks, 
with the columns, walls and pool slab 
works all set to take place over this 
period.  

 
 
The concrete frame to the Art Building 
is progressing well. The walls and  

Community 

ISG is a considerate contractor 
dedicated to its community and as 
part of its commitment strives to 
integrate with the surrounding society. 

 

 

Mirna Ayoubi (Assistant Design 
Manager) and George Hirons 
(Placement Trainee) conducted two 
presentations to the American school 
students during their assemblies on 
behalf of our ISG site team. The 
presentations focused on promoting 
the construction industry, and 
informing the students of the progress 
of works through highlighting 
similarities between Lego construction 
and the works taking place on site. 
Their presentation also gave an 
insight to the machinery used on site 
with interesting facts and comparisons 
to give the students an idea of the 
scale of works involved, with 
questions at the end.  



The first presentation was presented 
to 450 Lower School students, aged 
4-10.  The second presentation was 
presented to 450 Middle School 
students, aged 10-14.  The 
presentations were an overall 
success, praised by Payson Bullard at 
American School London - 

 

"I wanted to let you know that 
George Hirons and Mirna Ayoubi 
did a fantastic job of presenting to 
our middle school students at ASL 
last week. The professionals from 
ISG were informative, engaging and 
wholly accommodating with regard 
to our unique needs as an 
international school here in 
London. Our teachers and students 
gave a lot of positive feedback on 
their presentation. Thank you for 
the opportunity for our students to 
meet with George and Mirna." 

 
Payson Bullard | Middle School 
Coordinator of Student Life | American 
School in London 

 

 

Interesting Facts 

We have worked 115,240 man hours 
on site since June 2014. 

There have been NO reportable 
accidents or incidents on site since we 
commenced our works. 

 

There has been approximately 28,345 
tonnes of earth removed from site. 

Since works commenced on site there 
has been approximately 1596 vehicle 
movements to and from site. 

In our last Considerate Constructor’s 
audit we received an excellent score 
of 41 / 50.  

Constructor’s audit we received 

Spotlight on 
Mirna Ayoubi 

 

My name is Mirna Ayoubi and I am 
Assistant Design Manager on the 
project.  

I graduated in July 2013 and joined 
ISG since. I studied Architectural 
Engineering and Design Management 
at Loughborough University.  

I’ve always been interested in 
construction especially in the design 
aspect of it. ASL is the first 
construction project I have been 
involved in and observing its 
construction and day to day 
transformation has been such an eye 
opener.  

 
During my time on site I have been 
involved in assisting the senior design 
manager on site first hand and 
learning new skills a design manager 
requires. I have also been given the 
opportunity to shadow the 
construction managers on site which 
gave me a much wider understanding 
of their role on the project. 
The best part of being a design 
manager is the ability to work and 
coordinate with so many professionals 
such as architects, engineers, 
subcontractors and more.  

It is extremely rewarding observing 
and being involved in such a large 
project and I hope ASL will be the first 
of many construction projects I will get 
to work on in the future. 

 

 

 

Please feel free to call the number 
highlighted below if there are any 
issues you wish to discuss and we will 
endeavour to address these as 
quickly as possible. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Site Phone Number: 

0207 7482664 

Senior Project Manager 
Eamon Rafferty 

Senior Construction 
Manager  

 Derek Haran 

Assistant Construction 
Manager 

Marius Skrabulis 
 


